

BJS Federation of Schools

Executive Headteacher: Ms A.Parker BA hons, NPQH, NPQEL

Tuesday 5th September 2023

Dear Families,

The DfE has been helping education settings and responsible bodies (such as local authorities and multi-academy trusts) to identify and manage the potential risks of RAAC since 2018. You can find more in the Education Hub article published by DfE.

We appreciate the concern this may raise, and we will always prioritise the safety of your children and our staff.

We do not have any confirmed RAAC in our buildings and have not been asked to close any areas. However, we want to take care and to be sure, and are currently working with the DfE and Local Authourity to actively check whether RAAC has been used in the construction of any part of our buildings. If RAAC is identified, we will let you know straight away, and we have contingencies in place.

The change in guidance is precautionary in nature, and only affects education premises where the presence of RAAC has been confirmed. The DfE and Local Authourity is offering us access to surveyors who are helping us do these checks quickly.

Any contingency plans will prioritise the continuation of education and ensure that, if RAAC is identified, any impact on children is kept to an absolute minimum. Rest assured that the safety of children and staff is of paramount importance to all concerned.

Thank you for your understanding.

Regards,

Ms A. Parker

Executive Headteacher

Bonneville Primary School

Bonneville Gardens London SW4 9LB Tel: 02086731183

Email: admin@bonneville-primary.lambeth.sch.uk Web: Bonneville-primary.lambeth.sch.uk/

@bonnevilleps

Jessop Primary School

Lowden Road London SE24 0BJ Tel: 02072742333

Email: admin@jessop.lambeth.sch.uk Web: jessop.lambeth.sch.uk/



@JessopPrimary

Stockwell Primary School

Stockwell Road London SW9 9TG Tel: 020 7274 7687

Email: clericalofficer2@stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk Web: stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk/



@StockwellPri